WEST HEMPFIELD TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION Minutes of July 16, 2015

The regular meeting of the West Hempfield Township Planning Commission was held at the Township Municipal Office, 3401 Marietta Avenue, Lancaster, Pennsylvania, on Thursday, July 16, 2015. Chairman Ron Beam; Larry Groff; Benton Webber, Township Engineer; Jodi Heffner, Zoning Officer; and Maria K. McDonald, Recording Secretary were in attendance.

Chairman Beam informed the applicants and audience that the Planning Commission meeting will not be held tonight due to the fact that they do not have a quorum. Chairman Beam apologized sincerely for any inconvenience and stated that since he has been on the board for the past 30 years this is the first time this has ever happened. He informed the applicants that the Township will contact them on Monday and they will entertain on having a special meeting sometime between now and next month. The evening concluded at 7:25 PM